
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – November 21, 2016  
 

Present:    Richard Bielefield, John Strasser, Margo Connors 

      Jennifer Gaudette 

 

Guests:     Andy Norton, Healthtrust – Peter Chapel Road Agent Doug Glover, Town Engineer                                        

Red McCarthy, HEB – Chris Fournier and Ryan McMullen 

  

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The Town Clerk and Tax Collectors Office will be closed on Thursday November 24, 2016 

for the Thanksgiving Holiday. 

 

ANDY NORTON notified the board that he is currently working with Woodsville Guaranty 

Bank for financing. Jennifer will verify the information tomorrow. 

 

The board met with Peter Chapel from Healthtrust in regard to the options available for the 

employees.  The Dental rate did not go up and the health rate went up 5.3%.  The board will 

give options to the employees including a split of the 5.3% between employees and the town. 

 

The board approved the use of the Meetinghouse on February 12, 2017 by the North country 

Chamber Players. 

 

The board discussed the mapping project and will move ahead with a merge for April 1, 2017.  

Properties will be receiving new Tax Map and Lot #’s. 

 

The board reviewed the 2017 Primex rates for property liability and worker compensation. 

 

The board met with Road Agent Glover, town Engineer McCarthy and Chris Fournier and Ryan 

McMullen from HEB about the Crane Hill Bridge study.  HEB will do further research on 

several questions including the raising of the existing bridge and will look at additional options. 

 

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to approve the minutes of November 14, 2016 meeting, 

seconded by MS. CONNORS.  The motion passed unanimously. 

 

With no more business and no appointments before the Board, MR. STRASSER made a motion 

to adjourn; seconded by MS. CONNORS the meeting was adjourned at 7:20 pm. The next 

regular scheduled meeting will be on Monday November 28, 2016 at the Carolina Crapo 

Building at 5:30pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 


